Zimbra Page 1 of 2

Zimbra m-koissi-kouassi@wiu.edu

+ Font Size -

FW: PERM application

From: Liz Voyles < lizvoyles@grics.net >

Sat, Dec 15, 2007 04:12 PM

Subject: FW: PERM application

To: 'Marie-claire Koissi-kouassi' <M-Koissi-Kouassi@wiu.edu>

Dear Marie-Claire:

Please see the following communication I have had with Judy Dallinger in the past 24 hours regarding your permanent labor application. This outcome is such a shame, as I had resubmitted your application yesterday before I went home with the new contact information, as per Judy's request. Since then I have asked the Department of Labor to withdraw both applications. Your down-payment will be applied to you and your husband's permanent resident applications (I-485, I-765, G-325, etc.). Since time is of the essence for you, please contact the attorney on Monday to get your application moving forward. If there is anything I can do to assist you and/or answer any questions you may have regarding this process, please be sure to call me.

With best wishes, Liz

President
New World Immigration Services, Inc.
250 E Main, Ste 309
Galesburg, IL 61401
Phone: (309) 343-4045
Fax: (309) 343-3234
email: lizvoyles@grics.net

-----Original Message-----

From: Liz Voyles [mailto:lizvoyles@grics.net] Sent: Saturday, December 15, 2007 4:05 PM

To: 'Judith M Dallinger'
Subject: RE: PERM application

Dear Judy:

Yes, I did go ahead and resubmitted a new permanent labor application on behalf of WIU and Dr. Koissi-Kouassi yesterday afternoon as per your request. However, I have since received your voice mail and contacted the Department of Labor today requesting the withdrawal of both applications. When I spoke with Dr. Koissi-Kouassi later yesterday she stated again that neither she nor her Department Chair was ever made aware of the university's new policy. Perhaps it would best serve WIU if they could resend their notice of this change to all faculty members. My office continues to receive calls from employees of the university seeking my assistance with their permanent labor / adjustment of status applications, and since I was not made aware of this until now I will need to refer them to your office.

If I may be of any assistance to you in the future, please feel free to call me.

With best wishes, Liz Voyles

President
New World Immigration Services, Inc.
250 E Main, Ste 309
Galesburg, IL 61401
Phone: (309) 343-4045
Fax: (309) 343-3234
email: lizvoyles@grics.net

-----Original Message-----

From: Judith M Dallinger [mailto:J-Dallinger@wiu.edu]

Sent: Saturday, December 15, 2007 8:35 AM

To: lizvoyles@grics.net

Cc: Marie-claire Koissi-kouassi; tja; Bruce Biagini; Judith Dallinger; Kristine Terry

Subject: PERM application

Dear Ms. Voyles,

Please withdraw the PERM application for Marie-claire Koissi-Kouassi immediately and do not resubmit it. I have received an opinion from our attorney who us advises on international faculty that my decision to let you file this may result in Western Illinois University receiving a negative audit finding.

Zimbra Page 2 of 2

Marie-claire must work with Mr. Tom Arkell to apply for both her PERM and the I-145 applications. You may represent her on her I-485 application if that is her choice.

I am sorry that I made the wrong judgment in our phone conversation yesterday and if I have caused you additional work. I will be out of the office all of next week, but may be checking email if you want to correspond with me.

Judi Dallinger

--

Dr. Judith M. Dallinger Assistant Provost Western Illinois University Macomb, IL 61455 309 298-1066